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DEVELOPMENT PROJECT APPROVED
BY THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR (1
JANUARY–30 JUNE 1998)—
DJIBOUTI 5875.00

Assistance to vulnerable groupsAssistance to vulnerable groups
Total cost to WFP 686,191 dollars

Total cost to Government 403,736 dollars

Food requirement 873 tons

Number of beneficiaries 6,906

Duration of project Three years (starting
September 1998)

All monetary values are expressed in Unites Stares dollars.

ABSTRACTABSTRACT
To offset some of the socio-economic disparities existing in the
country, where the already strained local coping mechanisms are
inadequate to address the basic needs, the project aims to provide
assistance to the most vulnerable groups, women and children, in
rural and peri-urban communities. The project will assist primary
school feeding, an orphanage, and NGO activities targeting women.
In support of the national school feeding programme run by the
Ministry of National Education, WFP food aid will be provided to
undernourished primary schoolchildren in 35 out of 57 national
primary schools in remote rural and peri-urban areas. Food aid given
to the orphanage in Djibouti will encourage orphan children to stay
at the institution, where they will receive three meals a day and have
access to an education. Through support to local NGO activities, by
providing an incentive to beneficiaries for participating, the project
will contribute to strengthening the knowledge and skills of local
women to build their self-reliance.
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NOTE TO THE EXECUTIVE BOARD

This document is submitted for information to the Executive Board.

Pursuant to the decisions taken on the methods of work by the Executive Board at its
First Regular Session of 1996, the documentation prepared by the Secretariat for the
Board has been kept brief and decision-oriented. The meetings of the Executive Board are
to be conducted in a business-like manner, with increased dialogue and exchanges
between delegations and the Secretariat. Efforts to promote these guiding principles will
continue to be pursued by the Secretariat.

The Secretariat therefore invites members of the Board who may have questions of a
technical nature with regard to this document, to contact the WFP staff member(s) listed
below, preferably well in advance of the Board's meeting. This procedure is designed to
facilitate the Board's consideration of the document in the plenary.

The WFP focal points for this document are:

Chief OSA-1: K. Tuinenburg tel.: 066513-2235

Programme Coordinator: Ms. G. Atif tel.: 066513-2321

Should you have any questions regarding matters of dispatch of documentation for the
Executive Board, please contact the Documentation and Meetings Clerk
(tel.: 066513-2641).
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